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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 24th July 2023 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Nick Spenceley
Councillors:

John Harrison



Mike Hall



Simon Burwood




Anne Beale -Substitute for Trevor Cable

Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk 
Apologies:          
Trevor Cable
Absent:
0 
Public                     3
It was noted that this meeting was being recorded. 
23/104
Chairmans Welcome 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked the members of public for attending.    
23/105
Apologies 



Apologies were received from Cllr Cable.
23/106
Minutes 



Members considered approving the minutes of the last meeting held on 



Monday 26th June 2023. It was RESOLVED the minutes of the meeting



held on Monday 26th June 2023 be approved and confirmed.

Cllr Burwood asked it to be noted that he was pleased that matters reported at the last meeting had been actioned.
23/107
Public Participation.

A resident thanked members for their continued efforts in tackling the litter around the parish and wished to report a large amount of litter by Heybridge Cemetery on the canal path.  The Clerk confirmed that this had been already reported. 
23/108
Plantation Hall.

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members were updated the Air Conditioning was due to be installed in the meeting room week beginning 1st September 2023. 
b) Members noted the Clerk and the Chairman of the Committee hold delegated authority with regards to administrative enquiries with relation to the extension. 

c) Members noted details of a current Draft Bill on Terrorism (Protection of Premises) and noted at present there was no action to be taken.
23/109 
Amenity Areas

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members noted a dead Crab Apple tree at Larch Walk would need to be removed and the Clerk had requested a quotation. Members considered tree works required at The Roothings, Plantation Hall and Green Lane. It was RESOLVED the works be carried out in order of maintenance priority. 
b) Members received an update with regards to the Land Registry Exercise and noted Essex Legal Service had acknowledged receipt of HM Land Registry Complaint Plans. 

23/110    
Groundsmen Contracts

a) Members noted any works identified by the gardener would be actioned in accordance with the ground’s maintenance programme.
b) Members noted the Clerk had actioned the replacement notice board. 

23/111   Improvements within the Parish 

a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken. 
Members noted a request from Cllr Hall to investigate the provision of a bus shelter at Scylla Close. The Clerk confirmed a planning application had been received for 281 Homes, Land East of Broad Street Green Road and recommended the planning committee include the provision of a bus shelter in its response to the application.
Members noted the Clerk and Community Engagement Officer had visited FP26 to look for a suitable site for a dog bin and recommended members waited until land at The Roothings had been transferred into the parish council’s ownership as this would result in more options to site a new bin. 

Members noted the overgrown dead vegetation along Wave Bridge had been reported to Essex Highways. 

Members noted the deadline to submit responses to the Essex Electric Vehicle Charging Point Strategy and the Maldon District Future Transport Strategy was the 31st July 2023.
Members noted a proposal to develop Maldon Woods had been widely publicised and a public exhibition had been held on Wednesday 12th July 2023, and although not in the parish the Clerk would keep members updated should this application be submitted to Maldon District Council.

Members noted the Clerk had written to the resident in Barnfield Cottages with regards to the hole in the hedge and to date no response had been received. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would chase a response. 

Members considered forming Maldon Heybridge Bus Users Group with Maldon Town Council and County Cllr Jane Fleming.  A discussion was held, and it was RESOLVED to accept the proposal in principle and add to the next Parish Council Agenda for approval. 
b) Members noted the next litter pick would be held on Sunday 6th August 2023. Cllr Burwood PROPOSED to set dates for the next 3 litter picks to enable better advertising.  SECONDED by Cllr N Spenceley. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would contact B Harding to set dates for the 3 litter picks. 
c) Members considered actions to be taken with regards to Heybridge Alternative School and the reports that it was due to close. Cllr Burwood PROPOSED the Clerk make enquiries and give a detailed report as the school was a vital community asset and confirmed a memorial garden was in the grounds of the school that must be preserved. SECONDED by Cllr Beale. It was RESOLVED the Clerk make enquiries and give a detailed report. 
d) Members considered actions to be taken with regards to St Andrews Closed Churchyard. The Clerk reminded members the Parish Council was responsible for the maintenance of the churchyard. The Clerk recommended a full structural report be carried out on the headstones and memorials as this was long overdue.  Cllr Hall PROPOSED the Clerk seek quotations for a full structural report. SECONDED By Cllr Burwood. It was RESOLVED the Clerk seek quotations for a full structural report. 

e) Members considered submitting nominations for the Maldon District Conservation Design Awards 2023. It was RESOLVED Cllr N Spenceley would pass on the details of the award to the Maldon and Heybridge Climate Action Group. 

f) Members considered submitting comments on the Essex County Council Bus Network Consultation and noted the closing date as 5th October 2023. Cllr Burwood PROPOSED this be considered at the next meeting of the committee due to be held on Monday 21st August 2023. SECONDED By Cllr N Spenceley. It was RESOLVED to consider submitting comments on the Essex County Council Bus Network Consultation at the next meeting of the committee to be held on Monday 21st August 2023. 

g) Members considered supporting the Hedgehogs R Us Highway Project previously circulated. Cllr N Spenceley confirmed he would link this information to the Maldon and Heybridge Climate Action Group. Members RESOLVED to share the information via the website and social media pages and not to offer a donation. 

h) Members considered submitting comments on the countrywide Community Safety survey. It was RESOLVED members should submit individual comments and Cllr Burwood would formulate a response from the committee to be considered at the next meeting of the committee to be held on Monday 21st August 2023.

23/112    Heybridge Helping Hand

a) Members noted Heybridge Helping Hand essential food items table would be placed outside of Plantation Hall on Wednesdays and District Cllr Burwood had donated items to supplement the current stock.
23/113
Future Meetings

a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 7th August 2023 at 7.30pm.

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 14th August 2023 at 7.30pm
c)The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Meeting will be 

held on Monday 21st August 2023 at 7.30pm
d) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 18th September 2023 at 7.30pm.

The meeting closed at 20.21pm.
Signed 
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